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COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA
City of Fredericksburg
												

OFFICE OF VOTER REGISTRATION AND ELECTIONS
Executive Plaza, 601 Caroline Street, Suite 500-A, Fredericksburg, Virginia 22401

	TELEPHONE: (540) 372-1030			                      	 	DIRECTOR OF ELECTIONS
  	        	        (540) 372-1031						Marc C. Hoffman
	FAX:	        (540) 373-8381						ELECTORAL BOARD
	E-MAIL:	mchoffman@fredericksburgva.gov	  			Rene Rodriguez, Chairperson
	WEB:	www.fredericksburgva.gov				 	Aaron Markel, Vice Chairperson
								 	Cathie Fisher Braman, Secretary

FINAL
ELECTORAL BOARD MINUTES
JANUARY 10, 2017

	The Fredericksburg Electoral Board met on Tuesday, January 10, 2017 at 9 a.m. at the 
Office of the Director of Elections and General Registrar. Those present were: Rene
Rodriguez, Chair, Electoral Board, Aaron Markel, Vice-Chair, Electoral Board, Cathie
Fisher Braman, Secretary, Electoral Board, Marc Hoffman, Candidate Elect, Director of 
Elections, and Ethel Hellman, Concerned Citizen.

CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Rodriguez called the meeting to order at 9 a.m.

On a motion by Secretary Braman and seconded by Chair Rodriguez and passed unanimously,
Vice-Chair Markel will be the Acting Secretary for two months.

On a motion by Chair Rodriguez and seconded by Vice-Chair Markel, Candidate Elect, Marc
Hoffman was unanimously elected Director of Elections and General Registrar to replace 
outgoing General Registrar Juanita Pitchford due to ill health. Mr. Hoffman will begin his
duties on January 20, 2017.

DRAFT ELECTORAL BOARD NOTICES AND MINUTES: 
The Board reviewed a spreadsheet that will be maintained to outline the legal requirements 
for posting meeting agendas and minutes. Except in an emergency as defined by code,
meeting agendas must be posted three days prior to the meeting. Draft meeting minutes
must be posted at least one week prior to the next meeting of the Board. Agendas and 
minutes of the meetings that include closed sessions follow these same rules. The Board
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agreed to circulate draft agendas and minutes in a timely manner so the posting deadlines can be met. Director Hoffman will ensure all agendas and minutes are posted on the City online Agenda
Center, www.fredericksburgva.gov/Agenda Center and a hard copy at the City Office of Elections and Voter Registration.

ELECTORAL BOARD REPORTS:
On a motion by Chair Rodriguez and seconded by Vice-Chair Markel and passed unanimously
Director of Elections’ Hoffman will update the web pages with required information and provide additional update recommendations at the next Board Meeting.
Vice-Chair Markel will see if slides are available from the Department of Elections’ 
Presentation on Design held at the June 2016 Conference in Richmond.

The Board agreed to go to the U-Haul storage facility in the afternoon to inventory the contents and see what needs to be moved from there to the Executive Building at the end of the contract
on January 31, 2017.  Vice-Chair Markel will call former Registrar Pitchford to see if she 
has any personal items in the bin and offer to help her remove them if she does.

Chair Rodriguez will investigate any bills that are outstanding during the Registrar/Director
of Elections transition and, if necessary, make recommendations to the Board. 
The Consultant hired for the last four months of the year will be paid

2017/2018 BUDGET:
Due to the purchase of new machines for the November 2016 Election, and the hiring of a
Consultant, the Board has spent 65% of its yearly budget. This was discussed and approved by the City Manager but the Board will be on an austerity budget until the end of the fiscal year.

DIRECTIONS GIVEN TO THE DIRECTOR OF ELECTIONS:
The Board instructed Director Hoffman to destroy any old badges in his office and to 
put the current badges in a secure place.

POLLING LOCATIONS:
The Board is still searching for new polling locations for Precincts One and Three.
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NEW BUSINESS:
A motion was made by Chair Rodriguez and seconded by Secretary Braman to move the
 meetings to 4:30 p.m. to give the Chair time to get to the meetings from his work. Discussion
followed about the length of the meetings and it was voted to keep the meetings to one 
and a half hours.  All business not concluded by the end of the hour and a half will be put 
over to the next meeting. The motion carried:

				AYE			Nay
			Chair Rodriguez	     Vice-Chair Markel
	                     Secretary Braman

Secretary Braman left the meeting at 11:50 a.m.

SURGE STAFF:
Until Director Hoffman evaluates the need, surge staff will not be used, except for Ms. 
Herzog who will be asked to cover the two days a week that Deputy Registrar Rogers and
Assistant Registrar Barker are off. Deputy Rogers was asked to advise the other staff.

ELECTION DAY COMPLAINTS:
Republican Committee Chair Michael Hirsch submitted a written complaint regarding the November Presidential Election. Action on the complaint was deferred until the Board reviews Officer of Election appointments in February.

A complaint was received from a resident and sent via City Councilor Duffy to the Department
of Elections about the failure of equipment to support a blind voter at Precinct Three.
Chair Rodriguez reported that even though the Department of Elections received the complaint, the complaint was never received by our Board and never acted upon by the Department of Elections. Chair Rodriguez stated that the Department would respond.

AUTOMARK BALLOT-MARKING DEVICE STATUS:
Three AutoMARK machines were serviced in January 2017. Two were repaired, leaving the
Board with five working machines. One AutoMARK was taken back to the vendor’s site. The 
Board will need to authorize repair or replacement of the one broken AutoMARK.
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OTHER BUSINESS:
The following business was deferred for the next Board Meeting:
		Board response to Election Day complaints from Councilor Duffy and
			Republican Chair Hirsch.
		Supplies
		Possible Office of Elections’ office hour changes
		Contract support considerations

Action Items
	Responsible
	Item
	Status

	Braman
	Notify the Department of Elections of the selection of Marc Hoffman as Fredericksburg Director of Elections.
	Open

	Hoffman
	Plan web site revisions
	Open

	Hoffman
	Move items from storage to Executive Plaza
	Open

	Markel
	Inform Ms. Pitchford of need to move personal items from storage by January 16th.
	Completed

	Rodriguez
	Follow up on double paid bills and other spending issues.
	Open

	Rodriguez
	Send Budget Manager Jett equipment age information.
	Open

	Hoffman
	Shred old badges and secure remaining badges.
	Open

	Markel & Hoffman
	Provide appropriate access to office spaces.
	Open

	Rodriguez
	Contact armory to find out if it would be possible to use it as a polling location.
	Open

	Braman & Markel
	Review church site on US 1 for suitability as a polling location.
	Open

	Hoffman
	Investigate UMW tennis center and other UMW sites as possible polling locations.
	Open

	Electoral Board
	Authorize repair or replacement of broken AutoMARK
	Open





With no other business the meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Fisher Braman
Secretary,
Fredericksburg Electoral Board


_______________
Chair Rodriguez


_______________
Vice-Chair Markel


_______________
Secretary Braman
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